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August 11, 2017
On behalf of the Michigan Statewide Independent Living Council, I encourage ACL to reject consideration of the creation of Partnerships for Innovation, Inclusion and Independence (P31) proposal.  The P31 entity would violate legal provisions in both the Rehabilitation Act and DD Act and it would reduce both services and independence for persons with disabilities. Any changes to these Federal Disability Laws require Congressional authority and cannot be done arbitrarily at a departmental level.
In Michigan, the P31 program would potentially end the blind independent living program with the Bureau of Services for Blind Persons. Additionally, the Michigan SILC would be required to operate with 35% less funding. This drop-in resources would render the State Plan for Independent Living totally ineffective. The P3I proposal will negatively affect all persons with disabilities in Michigan leading to less services, less access to leadership training, decreased advocacy efforts, and negative effects to communities and networks.
The P3I proposal would put the following accomplishments of the Michigan Independent Living Network at risk:
· Cross disability services to over 33,000 persons with disabilities in Fiscal Year 2016.
· 80% of consumer set Independent Living goals successful completion.
· Over 7,000 employment outcomes being successfully completed.
· Transition of over 1,600 people from nursing homes.
Every citizen in Michigan with a disability deserves the opportunity to reach their full potential. CILs have a long history of being a wise investment to help people discover and reach their potential while advocating for policy changes on a local, state and federal level that ensures equal opportunity and full participation in society.
The P3I program is being proposed as a way to save federal dollars. Last year alone, the Independent Living Network in Michigan resulted a return
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on investment of State general funding of $48 Million. This equates to every dollar invested in Centers for Independent Living the State of Michigan was returned fifteen dollars. With this fact-based analysis, if the Administration on Community Living wanted to achieve real and meaningful innovation, inclusion and independence, it would expand the Independent Living Program and funding, not decrease its funding and ability to assist people to achieve economic self-sufficiency and full participation into society.
Outside of Michigan, this proposal would eliminate the primary funding source for SILCs and Centers for Independent Living. Moving forward with this idea will achieve the opposite of its stated intent.
This proposal should be immediately rescinded as it will negatively impact persons with disabilities and destroy the stated purpose of the Rehabilitation Act "to maximize the leadership, empowerment, independence, and productivity of individuals with disabilities, and the integration and full inclusion of individuals with disabilities into the mainstream of American society."
  Rodney Craig
Executive Director
Michigan Statewide Independent Living Council


